

08/01/2020 SEOC Morning Brief

#### Meteorology

Hurricane Isaias currently disorganized remains Cat 1, expecting increase in intensity, slowed to 12 mph forward speed, no changes forecasted. Threat area remains I-95 corridor from West Palm northward. 2-4" rainfall, strongest intensities may be West Palm to Cape Canaveral with 75-80 mph wind gusts. Wind damage greatest threat at this time.

#### Ops

Emergency services planning through out day, priorities are on beach erosion and search & rescue. Power utilities are pre-staging 5,000 personnel.

#### Plans

Sit rep information out by 14:00, developing plans for Sunday and Monday

#### SERT Chief

Ensure COVID testing sites are secure in storms path, pushing logistical supplies out, must have all trucks back in by 14:00 to secure from winds. Shelters opening today, can redeploy nurses from COVID testing to special needs locations for staffing.

07/31/2020 5:15 County call

NHC – Centered 195 S-SE of Nassau, track shifted to Martin - Cape Canaveral, hurricane, watches and warnings in place, expect some strengthening as approach then down grade Saturday afternoon and night along coast. Rainfall 2-4" as high to 6" SE and Central FL. Surge – Jupiter to Ponte Vedra of 2-4'. Not big surge, some significant water rises coast and water ways.

SERT – Lake county testing shutting down private sector today for storm. May get 35-45 mph gusts inland. If you need something via truck make request no later than 20:00 today. Trucks need to be back to SLRC before winds arrive

Palm Beach – shelters will be standing up as needed

Okeechobee – will make decisions tomorrow morning on needs, minimal protective actions.

Martin – LSE signed, prepared to open shelters

St. Lucie – prepared to open shelters

Orange – at Level II

Indian River – LSE shelter open tomorrow, possibly closing barrier islands tomorrow night

Brevard – LSE, shelters on SB to reevaluate, staffing weekend

Seminole - level I tomorrow and shelters, LSE

Osceola – LSE, shelter on SB, small EOC crew

Volusia – LSE, shelters on SB

Lake – shelters on SB, no LSE tomorrow

Flagler – LSE, Level II, shelter ready

St Johns – shelters on SB, LSE tomorrow

Nassau – LSE tomorrow, shelters on SB

SERT – if shelters opening or on SB need they need PPE, make requests now, if items not used DEM will pick back up after storm.

12:00 County Call COVID and Tropical

NHC – changes since 11:00 am topical advisory packet, hurricane moving NW, forecast shifted west to just of shore central FL, some strengthening. Hurricane watch and warnings issued. May shift even further left, begin felling effect Saturday morning SE FL, will be in S FL Saturday evening, Saturday night through Sunday morning into Central FL. Closest to West Palm, Martin, St Lucie, N-NE turn expected further out, increase in wind threat. May push in slight surge, storm surge watch 4:00 pm SE FL, possible Palm Beach and north based on upcoming 5:00 pm forecast.

Recovery – pre-document all sites prior to storm with pictures and video for low lying and flood areas, if beach damage only do not anticipate declaration.

SERT – WEBEOC open 2020 Isaias, Governor EO 20-181 issued and out later today, co-response plan is in operation. Closed testing sites along eastern coastline. Counties named in EO will be closed. If damages in other areas closures could change. Closures include Coastal counties +1. Logistic on standby. Cache of PPE on reserves for entire hurricane season, do not request all for this one event. Maybe difficult to get formal declaration after this event due to size and minimal anticipated impact.

Ops

Palm Beach – preparing to open 4 shelters if needed including special needs.

Miami-Dade - Level II, not opening shelters or special needs

Broward – No shelters open

Monroe – at level II and LSE, not planning shelters. (Local State of Emergency)

Seminole – 3 shelters on SB, 1 special needs and 2 regular.

St Lucie – Level 2 monitoring, may request local health IMT assistance for special needs as needed, possible 3 shelters if needed.

Orange – monitoring final decisions today, no shelters planned

Flagler – Level II will make evacuation decisions tomorrow

Nassau – pending LSE, 1 shelter and 1 special needs on SB

Collier – available to stage DEM supplies at Collier EM

SERT – R7 if anything needed reach DEM today, winds expected in next 24-36 hour. SEOC ESFs staffed, fuel is ready to go, no issues, if requests commodities expect delivery late into the night, must be prepared to received.

